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Denton Municipal Electric continues to have doubts about the effectiveness and market impacts of the currently envisioned EILS program.  Denton does not believe the current program will achieve any reliability improvements.

Denton does however believe that a program could be developed that would achieve known and measurable reliability improvements.  We propose a two pronged solution, a capacity payments for loads that can provide functions that generators cannot, and administratively set energy prices for both loads and generators during EECP events.  

We believe that a high hurtle must be set for anyone to receive a capacity payment in an energy only market.  We believe one such hurtle would be giving ERCOT hardwired control, known and measurable performance and benefits.

We propose the following EILS services:

EILS–U8 - An under 8 (U8) minute deployment, ancillary service which receives a capacity payment, the service is provided by loads [we are willing to discuss payment for specific generation capable of RUC deployment in under 8 minutes].  Control is located at ERCOT, (or can be channeled through ERCOT Agents (QSE’s)) and is the electronic equivalent of a time delay relay.  Notification of deployment of the service would be via a message generated upon ERCOT “pushing the button”.  To be eligible to provide the service an EPS meter be required which would measure the load on the relay in near real-time.  Payments would be made via a $/MWmo arrangement based upon the average load as measured by the relayed EPS meter. We would follow a period bid type structure of the current EILS program.  
It is envisioned the EILS-U8 product could be used not only for EECP events but also Frequency Disturbances, thereby offsetting some of the risks associated with NERC Control Area Performance penalties.  

EILS–U30 - An under 30 (U30) minute deployment, ancillary service would follow along the lines of administrative set prices during EECP events (perhaps for some duration) we believe that administratively setting prices at an alert level is appropriate.  The U30 product would be consistent with an energy only market in that no capacity payments would be made and would be available to both loads and generators.
